



**LMHA Executive Meeting Minutes**  
**Thursday July 5<sup>th</sup>, 2018**  
Arena Floor @ 8:30 pm

**Committee Members**

Chad Papple, President  
Rick Heywood, Director of Coaching  
Chantelle Wragg, Secretary  
Barb Van Arentshals, Registration  
Chris Fischer, OMHA Rep  
Eric Hundey, Equipment Manager (absent)  
Scott Hardy, Shamrock Rep

Sarah Wickens, Ice Convener  
Brian Lewis, Past-President  
Ryan Ralph, Treasurer  
Ian Watson, LM Rep  
Jenny Marrinan, Fundraising  
Cindy Foster, OWHA Rep  
Amy Cook, Director of Trainers (absent)

**MINUTES**

**Review of minutes from previous meeting. Motion to accept Minutes from May 30<sup>th</sup>, 2018 - Rick – 2<sup>nd</sup> Scott. All in favor; Motion passed.**

- **Paul the Parks and Recreation Manager**

Brief overview explained to the executives outlining plans for the improvements in the arena.

- **Registration – Barb**

Barb provided an update of registration numbers. All age groups were reviewed and discussed for appropriate team numbers. Update given regarding The Ken Bailey Tournament.

- **OMHA – Chris**

Update from OMHA provided - Chris will email families regarding numbers at Bantam / Midget and arrange a parent meeting. Discussion about Hockeyville (Grassroots program). NHLPA Goals and Dreams Program – will need to discuss at a future meeting how this money is spent.

- **Ice – Sarah**

August 20<sup>th</sup> ice installed. Discussions regarding scheduling development ice and tryouts. Tryout schedule out in a couple of weeks. Scott and Cindy to look into booking exhibition games and involve coaches.

- **Fundraising – Jenny**

Jenny updated about fundraising along with some Kraft Hockeyville planned events.

- **Shamrock – Scott**

Update provided about Shamrock – Team Fee's Increase slightly.

Electronic Game sheets discussed.

Discussions regarding Bantam and Midget Rep numbers.

No objections made.

- **Lambton-Middlesex - Ian**

Update provided.

Ian to ensure all LM teams are registered in Silverstick.

Tyke LM – Need Update.

- **Finance – Ryan**

Update provided on new accounting system and payment process.

Discussions on managing and viewing referee who are assigned to games.

Meeting with Dave Landers to be booked.

- **President – Chad**

Update provided.

Posting will go up on the LMH Website for the position of IP Coordinator.

Evaluation committee to be followed up at Aug meeting.

- **Coaches – Rick**

Update provided – Coaching application numbers reviewed.

Posting requested to be updated on FB (Jenny M) seeking more coaches to submit applications.

- **OWHA – Cindy**

Update provided regarding league registrations for fall – all teams already registered.

- **Equipment – Eric**

No update provided.

- **Trainers – Amy**

No update

- **Secretary – Chantelle**

No Update

Motion to adjourn meeting – Sarah – 2<sup>nd</sup> Jenny. Meeting adjourned 10:25pm